
Staff Spotlight - Doug Underwood 
 
Hello, my name is Doug. I have been with the company 
for about 5 years.  I started almost a year before we 
opened officially in October 2009. Stephen and I did a lot 
of research and planning before we opened.  My first job 
was to take care of the dogs at night.  I was in this job for 
almost 3 and half years at Gilbert Dogs. 
 
I recently assumed a new position as the Accountant for 
both Chandler Dogs and Gilbert Dogs.  I have got to 
know a lot of you and your furry kids at Chandler Dogs.  
Its been a new, fun challenge to work with Carlos and his 
staff at Chandler and Amy and her staff at Gilbert in this 

new position. 
 
Working with dogs has been one of the most rewarding experiences of my 
life.  The dogs become good friends and of course their doggie parents too.  
When you lay down and cuddle with a dog, you become pretty close 
buddies. 
 
This job has allowed me to spend time with the love of my life, Roxy.  Roxy 
is my Great Dane with hearing and sight impairments.  I needed a job that 
allowed me to be with her almost all the time, what was more perfect than a 
doggie daycare/boarding facility! 
 
As many of you might know, I recently had some health issues with my 
heart.  I had to get a pacemaker to help the rhythm of my heart.  I want to 
let you all know I feel a lot better and I deeply appreciate all of the kind 
words and prayers you gave me.  


